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 Mayfield Women’s Club, Inc. GFWC Ohio 

       Newsletter        2023  

  

 

 
 
Spring is here and we see new life all around us. Thank you to all the members who have 
contributed their time, energy, and resources towards keeping the Club viable so that we 
are able to serve our community with various projects and give monetary awards and 
scholarships. 
 
Thank you to the officers who will serve out their second term.  We are especially grateful 
that Jeannie and Diane stepped up to volunteer as co-presidents.  
 
Please remember to attend our fundraiser/tea party on April 17th, our usual meeting 
day.  More info below.  Also, we are putting together a basket of garden items for the 
convention.  Whatever you bring will be greatly appreciated.  In addition, we will vote in 
our Slate of Officers for next year.  See you there.  

Acting Co-Presidents, Carolyn and Diana  
 

 

 

 

A Message from Our Acting Co-Presidents 

Monday, April 17, 2023 
 

NOTE:  We are back! 
Our Scholarship Fundraiser Night will be held in the 

Mayfield Village Community Room 
6621 Wilson Mills Road, Mayfield Village 

 

Program:       Scholarship Fundraiser Night 

“High Tea for Higher Education” 
Chaired by Audrey and the Committee of Carolyn,  

Judy, Marcia  

 
Member Arrival Time in Community Room:  6:00 PM, please not earlier 
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Officer Nominations for the 2023-2024 Club Year: 
Below is the updated Slate of Officers for Mayfield Women’s Club for 2023-2024 Club Year. 
NOTE: The person needs to accept the nomination either in-person or via written note. 

 
Updated presentation by the Nominating Committee: Diana, Parliamentarian, Joan, Marcia  
There will be one more reading of the Slate of Officers at the April Meeting.     
           ~~ Diana  
Education & Scholarship Committee 
The Education and Scholarship Committee will meet on April 18 to select our winners.  There 
were 35 applicants this year. The Awards Assembly at the high school is on June 1 at 9am to 
approximately 11am.          ~~Carolyn 
 

International Committee 

INTERNATIONAL – Leprechaun Lead Raffle  
Thank you to all who supported the Leprechaun Leap Raffle for the General Fund.  We are so 
grateful for the support we have received thru the years from all the members. Those who shared 
their talents to produce products for us, those who supported us financially by buying the 
products, those who donated directly to our cause and those who worked with us in the operation 
of the events.  This is such a great group who support so many diverse projects within our 
Club.  Together, supporting each other, we have accomplished so much for so many.   

          ~~ Patt and Diana  
ON A PERSONAL NOTE 
Thank you to all for your caring calls, cards and hugs on my "Get over the stupid fall" journey.  I 
realize how fortunate I was not to have shattered bones so I accept all the bruises, blood and 
discomfort. 
***BE SO CAREFUL AS YOU WALK-- a momentary distraction can have a such a long-lasting price. 
I am trying to learn to slow down with my brain and accept the messages my body is sending.  I 
realize I am somewhat a slow learner in that respect.  Thank you all for being my friends and 
sharing my life and Club 

      With love and hope for our continued safe journey together.            ~~Patt    
 
Lake Erie District Update 
Legislative Day was held in Strongsville with Strongsville Women’s League hosting. Audrey, Marcia, 
Jeannie, and Betty Jo represented our Club. The L.E.D. meeting was well-attended by the District 
Clubs. O.F.W.C. Officers attending were seated the head table. Yvonne, GFWC Ohio President; 
Esther, GFWC Ohio First Vice President; Karen, GFWC Ohio Director of Junior Clubs; Pat, LED 
President; Betty Jo, LED Junior Director. 
 
Their presentation were informative, especially current updates. Club questions and state/national 
data was addressed. Individual clubs provided information on their own club activities. LED Honor 
Role Awards were as follows: (1) Eastlake Women’s Club; (2) Strongsville Women’s League (3) 
Mayfield Women’s Club. 
 

Co-Presidents Jeannie | Diane  

1st Vice President (Membership) Sue  

2nd Vice Presidents (Programs) Joan | Sharon  

Recording Secretary for both Board and 
General Meetings 

Celeste  

Treasurer Audrey  

Corresponding Secretary (Newsletter) Marcia  



Page 3 of 6 
 

Mayfield Women’s Club Newsletter – April 2023 – Club Year 2022-2023 

Lake Erie District Update - continued 
 

➢ GFWC Ohio Convention will be: April 2022, Embassy Suites, Dublin, Ohio 
➢ Leadership Day, GFWC Ohio will be: July 15, Embassy Suites, Dublin, Ohio 
➢ LED Fall Conference is TBD.                                             ~~Betty Jo, LED Junior Director 

 
Kudos to Carolyn and Diana, both Past Presidents of our Club, who stepped up and agreed to 
complete the Club year as Co-Presidents. Commended is our membership whose leadership, 
dedication continues to perform and serve within our honored organization for the good of 
community and others. Mayfield Women’s Club Ohio holds an outstanding positive reputation. Not 
only in the Mayfield/Hillcrest area and beyond, but in county, state, and national. Your unselfish 
sustainability of time and efforts continues to encourage others to participate for the good of 
community/world. Truly, you make a great wonderful difference in life. 

~~Betty Jo, MWC/Ohio Lead Trustee Club Representative; GFWC-Ohio Representative 

 
GFWC/Ohio Convention – “Fun Night” Basket 
Please bring your items for the “Garden Basket” from our Club for the GFWC/Ohio Convention’s 
“Fun Night”. Place your item(s) in the box on the bench at the entrance to the building. Betty Jo 
will take the box and put it all together. Attached is the listing of our items as of 4/5. 
 

Social Committee 
Bunco Party on March 24th was fun. We would like to offer it again in April or May. Please let us 
know of your interest!  Contact Marie.       ~~ Marie  

 
Our May Social event is a luncheon at Tres Potrillos Restaurant on Wednesday, May 3rd. There will 
be a sign-up sheet at the April meeting! Contact Sally for more information.   ~~ Sally  
 

Scholarship Committee and Ways & Means Committee  

Scholarship Fundraiser “High Tea for Higher Education” will be on Monday, April 17 in the 

Mayfield Village Community Room. The doors open at 6:00 PM.  There will be a presentation about 
Tea Traditions Around the World, a silent auction and a split raffle.  Please remember to bring your 

checkbook and/or cash for the auction, raffle and your annual donation to this very worthy 
fundraiser.  Lite refreshments will be served.      ~~Audrey  

 

 

 

         
      
  

               4/11 ~ Carolyn  4/11 ~ Diana          4/23  Barb  
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          April 5-13, 2023 

     Passover begins at Sundown on April 5 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

    
Newsletter Editor:   Marcia  

The May Newsletter information is 

due on Monday, May 1st  

 



Page 5 of 6 
 

Mayfield Women’s Club Newsletter – April 2023 – Club Year 2022-2023 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

-All events and details are subject to change- 

 

 

 

 

  

Upcoming MWC Fundraisers & Events 

2023 
  

Club Social: 

May:    Cinco de Mayo Luncheon – Wednesday, May 3rd,  Tres Potrillos 
Restaurant in Beachwood – Sign-up sheet at April meeting 

 
 

Club Fundraiser:  

April:  Monday, April 17, Scholarship Fundraiser “High Tea for Higher 

Education”.  
 

 



Page 6 of 6 
 

Mayfield Women’s Club Newsletter – April 2023 – Club Year 2022-2023 

Listing as of April 5, 2023 
Member responses are below in red! 
 

Here are some choices/options to bring for our “Garden Basket” for the 
GFWC/Ohio Convention “Fun Night: 

1. Packet(s) of seeds 

• Marcia - 1 pollinator grow kit (3 pots & seed packets) 
2. Various hand-held garden tools -garden scissors, shovel/trowel, hoe, rake, etc. --

the size that will fit in a plant pot for storing 
3. Garden gloves  

• Diana - a pair of garden gloves 
4. Plant(s) - flowers / herbs --small size pots to fit in the basket 

• Diane - 3 small plants 
5. Watering can 

• Marcia – a small watering can 
6. Figurine(s) 

• Celeste - a garden gnome 
7. Foam kneeler 
8. Plant mister 
9. Garden twist plant ties 
10. Decorative pot(s) small/medium size     
11. Garden tool holder with handle - for hand-held tools 
12. Decorative plant stakes to place in pot(s) 

• Joan - 6 herb stakes and a stake shaped like a boot that says "Dance in 
the Rain" 

• Marcia – a decorative stake with a bird on a branch 
 
All items are due on Monday, April 17th. Place all items in the provided box, on the 
bench, in the Mayfield Village Community Room entrance. Betty Jo is in charge of this 
collection. 

 
 
 
 
      
 

 

 


